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State of California California Natural Resources Agency 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 
 
To:  Commissioner Janea A. Scott – Presiding Member Date:  August 31, 2016 
 Commissioner Karen Douglas – Associate Member Telephone:  916-651-8891 
 Raoul Renaud – Hearing Officer File:  02-AFC-1C 
 
 
From:  California Energy Commission- Mary Dyas 
 1516 Ninth Street       Compliance Project Manager 
 Sacramento, CA  95814-5512 

 
 

Subject: STATUS REPORT #10 - SONORAN ENERGY PROJECT (02-AFC-1C) 
AMENDMENT TO CHANGE THE PROJECT DESIGN 
 
Staff has prepared this Status Report No. 10 pursuant to the Committee’s August 5, 
2016 Scheduling Order to address progress on the FSA Part B and provide updates 
on the Sonoran Energy Project (SEP) Amendment proceeding since Status Report 
No. 9 was filed on June 20, 2016.  
 
On August 1, 2016, staff published the Final Staff Assessment (FSA) Part A.  Staff’s 
assessment included all sections except the Transmission System Engineering portion 
which will be filed as the FSA Part B and will be published once staff has received and 
analyzed the Affected System Impact Study from Southern California Edison. 
 
On August 3, 2016, the project owner, AltaGas Sonoran Energy, Inc., filed a Request 
for Schedule Modification of the May 2016 Committee Scheduling Order due to the 
uncertain publication date of FSA Part B. 
 
On August 5, 2016, the Committee ordered the May 2016 Revised Committee 
Schedule be superseded by a new schedule which will be published shortly after 
publication of FSA Part B.  
 
To date, staff has not received the Affected System Impact Study from Southern 
California Edison, and therefore cannot complete the Transmission System 
Engineering analysis for FSA Part B.  It is unknown at this time when the study will be 
provided.  
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